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It was great to see so many of our new 
Reception children be joined by at least one 
of their family members for their first school 

meal - in the hall - on Thursday.   
 

While statistics show that we should have just over 130 of our 
families entitled to receive a free school meal, we currently 
have just 100 families who have claimed this entitlement. 
 

If you think you may be one of the 30+ families who may be 
eligible to claim, please visit  
https://cyp.halton.gov.uk/Synergy/Live/SynergyWeb/Parents/default.aspx 
and scroll down to the FREE SCHOOL MEALS section.  
 

If you feel you may be eligible, please take a few minutes to 
check.  If you already have a child who receives free school 
meals, you still need to apply for each subsequent child who 
starts school. 
 

In addition to the government covering the cost of your child’s 
school meals and receiving supermarket vouchers during the 
school holiday periods, for each family that claims free school 
meals, the school receives an extra £1345 per pupil – each 
year - for the next 6 years.   
 

This is a huge amount of money – and allows our school to 
have an extra (third) adult in our Reception class, a specialist 
reading teacher (who supports children in all age groups) and 
three extra teachers throughout the remainder of the school 
(one in KS1, one in LKS2 and one in UKS2).  This year, because 
we are also receiving extra funding to support the children to 
‘recover’ the lost learning that will have happened during the 
school closures, we also have two extra members of staff 
helping the children to ‘catch up’; and help accelerate the 
progress they are able to make in school.  It would be fantastic 
if we could keep this going!   

 
Clothes Recycling Bank 

 

Our School Council has made its first decision of 
the school year – and has chosen to have a clothes 

recycling bank delivered to school. 
 

The children (and staff) already recycle all of the paper and 
cardboard that we cannot reuse in school – by placing this in 
the blue recycling bins along the main corridor.  However, the 
children now want to recycle any unwanted clothes – that 
cannot be reused - too. 
 

If you have any spare school uniform that no longer fits your 
child, but is still in good condition, you can (provided it has 
been washed and cleaned) hand this in at the school office; 
and we will use it for spares (or hand it to a family that would 
welcome some extra uniform). 
 

However, from Monday, if you have any clothes that you wish 
to put in the recycle bank, please consider bringing in to school 
and placing it in the clothes bank that will be situated next to 
the bike store. 
 

The children – through the school council – will decide how 
any money raised through this initiative is invested. 
 

 

Reminder:  We politely request for ALL of the children to 
wear just black and/or white sport clothing on their PE days. 
 

It is vital that the clothing children wear is suitable for them 
to take part in sporting activities. 

 
PTFA 

 

Our school has a Parent, Teacher & 
Friends Association which, due to the 

restrictions imposed during the pandemic, has not been able 
to organise any events over the last 18 months. 
 

In an attempt to relaunch the PTFA calendar – which has 
included bingo evenings, school discos, Christmas and Summer 
Fayres, surprise rooms and film nights – we are inviting any 
adults (parents, carers, grandparents, uncles, aunties, etc) to 
come into school – on Tuesday 21st September at 2:00pm – 
for an initial meeting to share your thoughts and ideas on what 
we could do this school year. 
 

If you are able to come along, please do.  The meeting will 
finish at 2:45pm – so you can collect your child from school at 
the end of the day.  Equally, if you have any thoughts or ideas 
but cannot attend a meeting at this time, please share these 
with somebody who is attending or email these to 
sbm.haltonlodge@halton.gov.uk (so these can be shared at 
the meeting). 

 
Meet The Teacher 

 

This week the teaching staff 
have attended almost 7 hours 
of extra training, after school.  

This is why we have delayed our ‘Meet The Teacher’ sessions 
until next week. 
 

In the interest of the health and safety of our parents and 
carers, the staff in each year group will be uploading a 
presentation containing all of the key information for this year 
on to Seesaw next week.  Along with this presentation, you will 
be invited, on a specified day, to pop into the classroom (at the 
end of the day) to have a look round and speak with the 
teacher if you have any questions. 
 

We hope by avoiding the risk of increasing the rate of 
transmission of Covid-19 - which would be inevitable if we 
were to have around 20-30 parents crammed in to each of our 
classrooms throughout next week – that we can continue with 
our plan to gradually return to normal (and have parents in 
school for a greater number of special events) during the 
course of the academic year. 
 

The parents/carers of the children in Mrs Dixon-Gibbon’s class 
should have all of the information they need – as this was 
shared with the adult who attended the Stay & Play session.  
However, if you have any further questions, please speak to 
one of the Reception Class staff members at the gate. 
 

Reminder: Our school day starts at 8:40am! 
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Further details about the Clothes recycling scheme: 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 


